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IAM/SOUTHWEST AIRLINES SIGNING BONUS UPDATE 

Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

We have confirmed with Labor at Southwest Airlines that the signing bonus will be included in your regular paycheck on January 

20, 2023.  

If you DO NOT receive your signing bonus on January 20, please reach out to one of your IAM District Lodge 142 General Chairs 

immediately so we can get this corrected as quickly as possible and see to it that you are paid in accordance with the new ratified 

Collective Bargaining Agreement. Contact information for your General Chairs can be found on the DL 142 website at 

https://atd142.org/executive-board-staff/.  

Thank you for your patience and solidarity. With best wishes we remain 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

John M. Coveny, Jr. 

President/Directing General Chair 

 

JMC/td 

 

 

cc:   R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory  

        E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory  

        T. Regan, Airline Coordinator  

        DL 142 Executive Board 
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